
 

 

Governing Board Meeting of 
February 28, 2018 

 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George  
R. Gordon Education Center on February 28, 2018. The public meeting began with closed  
session at 5:00 p.m., followed by the public meeting at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
Classified Employee of the Year 
The Governing Board approved the recommendation by the District’s Classified Senate to 
recognize Los Medanos College’s Beth Ann Robertson as the District’s Classified Employee 
of the Year. Her nomination will be forwarded to the Board of Governors’ for their annual 
Classified Employees Award. 
 
Out-of-State Field Trips 
The Governing Board approved the following Diablo Valley College (DVC) out-of-state field 
trips. 

 Seven students will travel to Daytona Beach, Florida to participate in the Phi Rho Pi 
National Tournament from April 9, 2018, to April 14, 2018. 

 Five students will travel to Colorado Springs, Colorado to participate in the American 
Forensics Association National Tournament from April 6, 2018, to April 9, 2018. 

 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

o a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with Gateway to 
College National Network to provide funding to support operating 
expenses of the Gateway to College program; 

o a DVC renewal agreement with Contra Costa County Library to provide 
library services via the Dougherty Station Library for the San Ramon 
Campus; 

o a District Office renewal agreement with Contra Costa County, Office of the 
Sheriff, to cover mutual aid services in the event that disaster or emergency 
coverage is required; and 

o a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Mesa West Outdoor to 
provide digital billboard advertising services. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

(Vacant), President (Ward III) • John E. Márquez, Vice President (Ward I) • Gary Walker-Roberts, 

Secretary (Ward IV) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vicki Gordon, (Ward II) • Jessica Cisneros, Student 

Trustee 
 



Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee 
Keith Archuleta of Emerald HPC International, was approved by the Governing Board to serve as 
the LMC Business representative on the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee. 
 
Contracts for Contract Administrators Approved 
The Governing Board approved contracts for Mojdeh Mehdizadeh to return to her previously 
held position of Executive Vice Chancellor, Education and Technology, and Dr. Chui Tsang 
as the Interim CCC President. 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned in the memory of Mike Miller, retired LMC automotive professor and 
first to be hired in this discipline at the college, Charlie Karp, retired DVC physical education and 
health science professor and coach, and Patrick Hendricks, LMC psychology and sociology 
professor. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON MARCH 28, 2018, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


